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EDITORIAL 
Hello members, 
A big thank you to all members who responded to my call out for articles for the newsletter. The response has been so good in fact, that I have 
had to hold some over till the next newsletter which should come out in two weeks time.  
 
Following the huge success of our Zoom trial last month, we have decided to hold it again this month on Friday 25th when our speaker will be 
Jacqui Balazs who will be speaking on the new Warrnambool City Councilôs ñGardens For Wildlifeò program. This program has been on hold during 
the Covid restrictions but we are looking to launch it sometime next year. I am aware of a number of members who were not able to join in to our 
Zoom and hopefully the issues will be resolved by the 25th. If you had issues, please let John Sherwood know if you havenôt already done so, so 
that we can get it all sorted out. A big thank you to John Sherwood for setting up the Zoom meeting and volunteering to do our first talk. John has 
recorded it, contact John if you would like a copy. We had 15 log ins with potentially another 5 or 6 who couldnôt for various reasons.  It looks like the 
way to go in the immediate future while restrictions prevent us from meeting in person.  

 

We began the Zoom meeting with a number of members showing us some of their plant specimens. Thank you to Kerry Artis for taking notes and 
doing the write up of these plants and everyone who provided photos. These feature on pages 3/4/5 & 6 of this newsletter.  
 
I have just received notification that we have been successful in getting a Coastcare Grant, additional funding for the publication of my new plant 
book, ñPlants of the Great South West, Version 3ò.  This gives us extra funding for other expenses and allows us to hold a proper Book Launch, only 
problem is, will we be able to hold it? Might have to be held over till next year.  

 
 

Thatôs about all for now, see you on Zoom on Friday 25th. Cheers,   Kevin 

 
Members Night: Jacqui Balasz talking on ñGardens For Wildlifeò on Zoom on Friday 25th September at 7.30pm 

Correa reflexa óGrannys Graveô 

We wish to acknowledge the Maar people as the traditional owners of the land on which we live and pay our respects to their elders past and present. 

óPlants of the Great South West 3ô,  
book on plants of South West Victoria 

$25, available soon from  
Kevin Sparrow at  

ksparrow93@gmail.com  
Ph: 55626217    

 
New Edition avail-
able soon. 

www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap 

https://www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap/
https://www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap/
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President: Dorothy Mattner Phone: 0447 676 477 dmmattner@bigpond.com Vice President: Kevin Sparrow Ph: 55626217      
Secretary: Mike Halls, 127 Rooneys Rd, Warrnambool 3280 Phone: 55626519  Email: mandehalls@bigpond.com 
Treasurer: John Sherwood. 26 McConnell St, Warrnambool   Phone: 55628064 Email: jsher@deakin.edu.au 
Newsletter Editor: Kevin Sparrow, 35 Swan Street, Warrnambool. Phone: 55626217  Email: ksparrow93@gmail.com 
Public Officer: John Sherwood. APS Reps: Bob Artis, Group Historian: Joyce Sparrow. Supper Organiser: Liz Halls.  
Other Committee Members: Michael Mattner, Andrew Gray, Joan Krygger, David Handscombe. 

Please submit your articles for the newsletter by the end of the second week of the month 

APS Warrnambool & District is a District Group of the Australian Plants Society (Vic)              All members are required to also be a member of APS Vic. 

Group Diary Of Activities  

 
September 25th: Jacqui Balasz speaking on ñGardens For Wildlifeò 
via Zoom  From 7.30pm Log on anytime after 7.00pm  
  
The proposed visit to SGAP members gardens in Hamilton, has been 
put off indefinitely until government regulations allow. Liz Cummins has 
sent through a taste of their garden featuring on page 8. 
   
 
 
 Committee Meetings are conducted by Zoom online as  
   required for the time being. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The APS Warrnambool & District holds meetings on the 4th Friday of each month at the Mozart Hall Warrnambool at 8pm.  

  
This map shows the discovery location near Geraldton WA. 
(from FloraBase) 
 
 
Discovered by Russell Wait. 
Habitat is clay soil.  
Shrub 1-2m high, leaves grey, 
flowers dark purple.  
 
You most probably need to 
purchase a grafted plant as it 
has recently been discovered 
and I think there has been a 
concerted effort to get it into 
cultivation.  
I think Mike Williams from  
APS Yarra Yarra group might 
be selling them.  

 

Group Diary Of Activities  Eremophila waitii by Cathy Powers  
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Show and Tell on Zoom - 28th August by Kerry Artis  

Kevin Sparrow showed us Acacia pulviniformis (photo above 
right) which he got from Royce Raleigh.  Itôs a prostrate plant 
and is flowering like crazy, Kevin is trying to grow it by cutting. 

 
David Handscombeôs Grevillea leucopteris, (photo bottom left) 
Smelly Socks or White Plum Grevillea is two years old and 
has been getting extra water, with the result that it hasnôt 
stopped flowering throughout this time.  It is a Western Aus-
tralian plant and grows from Perth to Kalbarri.  Linda showed 
the lovely cut flower Ozothamnus diosmifolius Sago Bush 
(photo bottom right) which she used to grow and dry. It has 
pink buds, is 1.5m high, and grows from NSW up to Queens-
land. 
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Show and Tell on Zoom - 28th August by Kerry Artis  

Olearia homolepis óPretty Popsô (photo above right) was 
shown by Kerry Artis.  This is a small shrub that grows to 
1m and is covered in pretty, mauve, daisy like flowers with 
yellow centres and likes a sunny position. 

 
Ross Dawsonôs Grevillea óLemon Dazeô (photo bottom left) 
has done very well, being planted for thirteen months it has 
flowered for twelve of those. 

 
Michael Mattner showed us Phebalium whitei (photo bot-
tom right) that has a light lemon coloured flower, is 1m by 
1m and comes from Queensland. 
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Show and Tell on Zoom - 28th August by Kerry Artis  

This is Mike Halls second Acacia acinacea Gold Dust  
Wattle (photo above right) as they removed the first one 
when it got too woody.  It has arching stems and golden, 
ball flowers. Mike has put a trellis on the back fence and is 
growing several different coloured Hardenbergia viola-
cea (photo bottom right) along it. 

 
John Berry showed us a Hakea macreana (photo below) 
that looks like it is covered in snow which the birds abso-
lutely love, particularly the honeyeaters.  Being in an open 
position it has proved hardy and hasnôt suffered any wind 
damage. 
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Show and Tell on Zoom - 28th August by Kerry Artis  

John Sherwood showed an Eriostemon [now called Philotheca myoporoides] (photos right above and below) 
that is 1.5m by 1.5m and flowers through August until the end of September. 

 
Cathy Powers finished our showing with Eremophila waitii (photos left and centre) with its stunning purple flow-
ers.  This is a young plant and has a distinct odour.  
ED: See plant description and location on page 2. 

 
The plants were all beautiful and it was great to have a touch of spring! 
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Some of the Plants Featuring in Our Garden - Kerry Artis  

Hi everyone, I think Boronia crenulata ñPink Passionò is my favorite 
plant in our garden. It comes from Western Australia and is a small, 
dense, dainty shrub with pink star-like flowers which grows to 1 m 
high. It has been covered in flowers from the time it was planted two 
years ago and would be lovely planted in a pot. 
  
Brachycome iberidifolia, the Great Plant Out seeds, are growing very 
well, something else has come up with them as well, maybe some of 
last years Plant Out. Of the other seeds that I planted, only one lot has 
come up and no Flannel Flowers as yet. 
 
Iôve also planted Blandfor-
dia grandifloraðChristmas 
Bells in an old wash tub 
and I am thrilled with it. 
Hoping it flowers beautifully 
about Christmas time. I am 
going to plant some seed-
lings in with it.  
 
I hope you are all staying 
safe and well, 
Regards, 
Kerry 
 
  
 
  


